

Minutes of the Munson Township Park & Recreation Board Meeting

Tuesday, June 10, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Joe Rosboril.

Present: Art Hollis (Chairman), Claudia Toth (Vice), Jim O'Neill and Joe Rosboril

MINUTES

Art Hollis made a motion which was seconded by Claudia Toth, to approve the meeting minutes from May 13, 2014. Passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

<u>Additional entrance sign at Nero Nature Preserve</u> Nothing to report at the time.

DJ for Community Day Picnic

The Disc Jockey will be located outside of the pavilion during the Community Day Picnic. The required \$200 deposit was sent. Claudia Toth will contact him to see if he has a tent or if we need to supply one. Flyers were distributed to Munson Elementary students prior to their summer break.

NEW BUSINESS:

Flea Market September 6, 2014 planning

Flyers were sent to 165 past vendors of the indoor and outdoor flea markets. Art Hollis will call Jen Evans, the Girl Scout Troop leader, to see if they would be interested in selling food and refreshments during the event. If they are unable to, maybe a church group would be interested in the affair. The Road Department typically sprays the dividing lines on the grass between vendors. All of the Park & Recreation Board member plan on attending this event.

Fishing Derby September 13, 2014 planning

Park & Recreation Board members will look for deals on fishing poles, tackle boxes, etc. Joe Rosboril will contact the Boy Scouts to see if they can help at the event. Mr. Rosboril will also contact Geauga Soil and Water for fishing related information that could be passed out at the event.

July newsletter

If room allows, Vita Course information is good subject matter for the upcoming newsletter.

OTHER BUSINESS

Joe Rosboril asked Jim O'Neill to look at the cracks on the tennis courts during his park check. It has been four years since they have been re-done.

Weekly park checks by Park & Recreation Board members: <u>Munson Township Park</u>; Someone painted pink lines on the parking lot. The lines were faded and hard to see. Maybe a baseball team painted them. There seems to be less bird droppings in the pavilions since the bird gel was applied. <u>Scenic River Retreat</u>; The Boy Scouts had a campout and the Fire Chief was notified of open burning at the park. Claudia Toth mentioned a problem with the E-Loo drainage and will

look Munson Township Park & Recreation Board Tuesday, June 10, 2014 – Page 2

into what is causing the clogging issue. Ms. Toth will also check to see if the door hinge direction was addressed last year. <u>Town Hall Park;</u> The grass looks good. Mr. Rosboril mentioned that baseballs hit the windows on occasion. <u>Nero Nature Preserve;</u> The Road Department fixed the driveway.

ATTACHMENT:

ADJOURNMENT:

Joe Rosboril made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30pm. The next meeting will be held Tuesday, July 8, 2014 at 6:30pm at Munson Town Hall.

Chairman Chairman

ulie Johnston

Art Hollis

cc: Park Board Members

Township Trustees and Fiscal Officer

Road Superintendent